GREATER PATAPSCO COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.
PO Box 31, Granite, MD 21163

Issue #386 GPCA Newsletter February 2019
Next Meeting: Monday, February 11, 7:30 p.m.

Guest Speaker Kevin Brittingham, Supervisor Baltimore County Dept. of Environmental Protection and
Sustainability
GPCA General Meetings are held the second Monday of each month, except July & August, at the
Granite Presbyterian Church, 10637 Old Court Rd., Woodstock, MD 21163. Everyone is invited to attend.
View our Website at www.gpca.net

Election of Officers at February Meeting
The slate of Officers and Directors submitted by the nominating committee--Marty Kelley, chair, Zulma Ortiz,
and Terilynn Murray (abstained) includes:
President — Vacant
Vice President — Butch Oakman
Treasurer — Maribeth Diemer
Secretary — Denise Maranto
Director - Maurice Dixon - Remainder of vacated term ending January 2020
Director — George Jones - 3 year term ending 2022
Nomination of other candidates will be taken from the floor. Candidates must be members of GPCA for
a minimum of 6 months immediately preceding the election. Officers are elected for a 1-year term and directors
for 3-year terms. The President may serve two consecutive terms and may again be eligible after a 1 year lapse.
Also mark your calendar for these events
e February 11 General Meeting: Election of Officers; Guest Speaker Kevin Brittingham, Supervisor
Baltimore County Department of Environmental Protection and Sustainability.

e March 11 General Meeting: Guest Speaker Kejuana Walton, MD Insurance Administration, Consumer
Education and Advocacy Unit.

e March 19 Annual Granite Historical Society Meeting at Granite Presbyterian Church lower Ievel 7:00 PM.
John Brantley presents a history of Woodstock Jesuit College (current site of Woodstock Job Corps Center).

e May 13 General Meeting: Guest Speaker Sarah Smith, Baltimore County Public Library Randallstown
Branch Manager Topic: Digital and print media and instruction on using and accessing digital content.

GPCA Dollar$ and Cent$:

Update on the November Membership Goal Challenge: We needed 6 more memberships to meet the
challenge goal of a 25 percent participation rate. I’'m happy to report that GPCA received 7 new or renewing
memberships by December 31, 2018. Thank you all! The 2019 challenge ups the ante: Our 2019 goal is to
enroll 40 percent of the 1,600 households within the GPCA boundaries and at least 40 new members!

A 2019 membership form and return envelope will be in the March newsletter. We hope to have PayPal
up and running on our Website at that time to simplify the payment process.

What’s inside?
President's Message...2  SWCC...3  Membership....3  Our Advertisers...4 and 5
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President’s Message

Snow in January postponed our annual
election of officers and directors until our February
11 meeting (weather permitting!). Fortunately, guest
speaker Sarah Smith, Randallstown Library Branch
Manager, will reschedule for our April 11 meeting.

ForeFront Power, applicant for the solar
facility at 9155 Old Court Road, has withdrawn their
application to develop that project as well as the one
proposed on Ridge Road. Construction of Alder
Energy s facilities slated for Dogwood and Old Court
Roads is expected to start in the spring for operation
by August. Implementation of BGEs Community
Solar Pilot Program in some of the rural areas is
facing fierce opposition. District 3 Councilman Wade
Kach introduced a bill proposing a 90-day
moratorium on special exceptions for solar projects
to allow time for consideration of recommendations
Jfrom the Planning Board that include:

e Solar facilities should not be permitted on
prime and productive soils.

e Solar facilities should be directed into busi-
ness and manufacturing zones, brownfields,
rooftops, and parking lots where financially
feasible.

o Further indepth study of how other similar ju-
risdictions have responded to the use should
be considered in a review of the current law.

o The feasibility of establishing locational crite-
ria to determine appropriate siting of solar
facilities should be investigated.

e Solar facilities should not be detrimental to
scenic views or routes.

e -Participation in future studies should be
broadened to include stakeholders from each
Councilmanic District.

More than 50 people testified at the County
Council’s January 15 public hearing, mostly in
support of Councilman Kach's Solar Bill. Objections
to the bill include delay of projects whose property
owners have received special exceptions allowing the
Jacilities, including the three in our community. The
Council will vote on the bill at their January 22
session, just after this newsletter goes to print.

Immense gratitude goes to the gentleman and
possibly others who have picked up hundreds of
pounds of fast food containers, bottles, cans, cheap
cigar boxes, car parts, tires, furniture, and just plain
Jjunk since Christmas from Johnnycake, Hollifield,
and Old Frederick Roads. What motivates people to
use the roadsides as a frashcan and dump is
incomprehensible to me, but we deeply appreciate
those who take up the challenge to pick it up and
vastly improve our scenic views!

What are the GPCA boundaries anyway?
GPCA'’s bylaws define them as:

e Patapsco River Marriottsville Road to Bens
Run

e QOld Court Road and side roads from Urban
Rural Demarcation Line (URDL) to the
Patapsco

e Hernwood Road and side roads
e Granite Road and side roads

e Offutt Road and side roads from Granite to
Chapman Roads

e Davis Avenue and side roads

e Wrights Mill Road and side roads

e Dogwood Road from Old Court to Ridge
e All of Ridge Road and side roads

e Qutside of URDLWindsor Mill Road east from
Old Court to Ben's Run

e Qutside of URDL from Windsor Mill Road
west to Marriottsville Road

And did you know there are two levels of
GPCA membership determined by the boundaries? A
regular membership is extended to those residing
within the boundaries and an associate membership
is available to anyone living outside these
boundaries.  Only regular members can vote at
meetings.

Whether you’re in or outside of our
boundaries, I hope you’ll attend our February 11
meeting to learn about stream monitoring from
Baltimore County’s water monitoring supervisor, Dr.
Kevin Brittingham. Thanks GPCA’s Small Watershed
Community Committee (SWCC) chair, Bob Teller for
scheduling this presentation.

Best regards, Cathy Wolfson

Deadline for advertisements and articles for publication in the March 2019 newsletter is February 20th.
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SWCC Builds

Program

GPCA’s Small Watershed Community
Committee (SWCC) hosted Tammy Domanski,
Associate Professor of Biology at Anne Arundel
Community College at our January meeting, to
discuss establishing a volunteer water quality
monitoring program, a SWCC goal. Tammy
addressed two primary considerations when
establishing a program:

e Administration of the program to report data
collected
¢ Logisitics of collecting the data.

What to test for, where to test, frequency of
testing, and how to test must be addressed to insure
meaningful results. SWCC’s initial goal for testing is
to establish a baseline assessment for our local
watersheds. Determining what to test for may be
influenced by known impacts on our streams, the golf
courses on Ridge Road are within the Dogwood Run
and Ben’s Run watersheds, storm water runoff from
storm drains inside the URDL especially in Ben’s
Run, the lumber mill and cemetery in the Brice’s Run
watershed, and farms, mainly in the Brice’s Run and
Mardella Run watersheds.

Given those features within the community,
Tammy suggested testing for nitrogen, phosphorus,
and ammonia. She also recommends using the
parameters of Baltimore County’s Small Watershed
Action Plan (SWAP) so results can be compared.
She advises that testing must be consistent. If we’re
testing in all four of these streams, testing should
occur on the same day, as close to the same time as
possible to reduce the impact of variable conditions,
such as temperature and rainfall on our results.
Testing should be performed at the same location in
the streams each time. Tammy recommends testing a
minimum of monthly, but twice a month is preferred.
She described various tools for testing ranging from
relatively inexpensive kits requiring chemicals which
have to be replenished, to higher end, more reliable
test equipment using a probe that records data
electronically and can be uploaded to a computer,
greatly simplifying recording and reporting results.

Cathy Wolfson

Water Monitoring

Special Thanks to:

Paul- Dorsey for printing the GPCA newsletter.
Collators Maribeth Diemer, Evalyn Garvin, Bob
Teller.

Folders Sandy Fallin, Evalyn Garvin, Karen Koelbel,
Carol Link, Bill and Kathy Skullney, Bobbie
Stanfield. Marty Kelley

Membership News

It’s a brand-new year! As of January 20, 2019
GPCA, has 21 renewing members and 3 new
members.

Renewing Joint Members: Brantley, John and Sue;
Brice, Dale and Jan; Ivy, West and Anne; Libis,
Claude and Anne; Mathena, Jeff and Linda;
McGovern, Tom and Maggie; Osborne, Scott and
Margaret

New Joint Members: Slomski, Skip and Linda
Renewing Single Members: Cavero, Kathleen;
Cotter, Charlotte, Cotter Keith; Geisler, Ted; Kernas,
Alice V.; Patterson, Judith Anne; Yowell, Carl

New Single Members: Shanklin, Maureen (Moe);

CHESAPEAKE TREE &
OUTSIDE SERVICES, LLC
chop

Cﬁqp We Are Your Neighbor

410-944-9170 OR 410-655-4801
Free Estimates

Tree & Stump Removal
Pruning/Trimming
Cabling for Limb & Crotch Support

Crane & Bucket Truck Service
Excellent Clean Up

Tree Preservationists
Residential & Commercial

24 Hr. Emergency Service
Emergencies: 443-324-9600 or 410-365-3900

Licensed & Insured: MD Lic. # 001018
Visit our web site @
www.chesapeaketreeservices.com

Deadline for advertisements and articles for publication in the March 2019 newsletter is February 20th.
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Jean Berg
10224 Davis Ave Woodstock, Md 21163
410-461-5522

' Valentine's Day Special
Buy your Valentine a One Hour
Gift Certificate
and Receive an Additional 15
Minute Foot Massage

offer expires 228119
not to be corbined with any cther offer

MD STAii LICENSED ~3\RD CERTIFIED

£

SYSTEMS

9807 Old Court Road
Windsor Mill, MD 21244

Tax Return Preparation e Tax & Estate Planning
Small Business Accounting Services & Support

Contact John Brantley at
410-922-1908 to arrange an Appointment or

Email to taxes@fullduplex.com

Many Taxpayers Will be Pleasantly Surprised with
2018 Tax Reform, Others Most Certainly Will Not

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD MECHANIC

sz LENNY’S P
— AUTOMOTIVE ==

Honesty, Quality Workmanship,
Fair Pricing and Personal Service
is what we stand for!

FALL INTO
WINTER SPECIALS
OIL + FILTER %/ O
SERVICE e
. SPECIAL A
$35.°°~'+n{t'.’» ANDARD
10% OFF | . viee rovarion
ALL BRAKE " AND INSPECT BRAKES
REPAIRS . $24.00
SAFETY AND MRINTENANCE INSPECTION
FREE

WITH EVERY SERVICEY
Nention the GPCA to receive discounts listed above

CALL TODRAY

443.426.0711

Heatmor

Stainless Steel Outdoor Furnaces

FINANCING
AVAILABLE

The Longest Lasting, Most Durable Stainless
Steel Outdoor Furnace in the Industry.
Experience the Quality.

Coal Burners Are Available Too

Tomar Eco Industries, Inc.
Woodstock, MD
410-718-8342

Deadline for advertisements and articles for publication in the March 2019 newsletter is February 20th.
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-RNWOOD
ONSTRUCTION

Thinking about new HOME PROJECT?
Call Hernwood Construction for ALL your HOME IMPROVEMENT NEEDS!

* Energy Efficient Windows & Doors » Basements

% Gutter Replacement & Gutter Guards =~ Additions

% Roofing ~ New or Needed Upkeep s Kitchens & Baths
>~ All types of WOOD & CONCRETE work s Sheds & Garages

Local General Contractor since 1986 ~ 5th generation carpenter
MHIC #42339 *~(410) 461-6708 office (410) 428-6156 cell

@follow us on facebook & see some of our work! *

% Mathena
\§7 Septic Tank

‘Service & Portable
Toilet Rentals, Inc.

SeEpTIC SYSTEMS CLEANED, PUMPED,
REPAIRED & INSTALLED

SEPTICNSPECTIONS COMPLETE TREE CARE

Tree Removal
Tree Pruning & Shubbery

Licensed Arborist For Over 20 Years!

DAVID DELL

443.266.7364

dwdell26@yahoo.com

MD Licensed Tree Expert #667
Insured

410.461.5265 Cabling & Bracing
= PORTABLE TOILET RENTALS = Stump Removal
www.mathenaseptic.com | www.mathenaportables.com Lot Clearing & BObcat SerViceS

Family owned and operated for over 42 years.

— - GREAT PRICES FOR GREAT WORK

_ WE MAKE IT HAPPEN!

Deadline for advertisements and articles for publication in the March 2019 newsletter is February 20th.



[t fyfetpetppt ety el e e e T

Granite, MD 21163

YOUR COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

UPCOMING DATES TO NOTE:
Groundhog Day — February 2, 2019
Valentine’s Day — February 14
President’s Day — February 18

GPCA Membership Application
We Need Your Voice!

o\ PleasePrint:

Name

Address

Phone

Email

B v

Yearly membership dues:
Joint-$30 Individual - $20

I'm new in the community or Renewal

Mail completed application and check to:
GPCA, PO Box 31, Granite, MD 21163

Copyright 2016 by GPCA
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ELLICOTT CITY, MD 21043
PERMIT #213
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Box Holder

Rural Route #6 [Wrights Mill, Sweet
Autumn, Spring Heath, Dogwood only]

Windsor Mill, MD 21244

GPCA Officers and Board of Directors
President: Cathy Wolfson 410-245-8708, oakknob@comcast.net
Vice President: George Jones 410-655-8307
Secretary: Denise Maranto 443-695-5409
denise.maranto@gmail.com
Treasurer: Maribeth Diemer 410-461-4988°
maribeth-13@att.net
Directors:

Butch Oakman 443-314-6415 oakelectric@comcast.net
Murf Morefield caldron@verizon.net

Director position open

Editor: Reed Hellman editorgpcanewsletter@gmail.com

GPCA ADVERTISING/ARTICLE/LETTER POLICY
GPCA reserves the right to accept, edit or refuse advertising.

To place an ad: Send the ad copy by email as a pdf attachment
to the Treasurer and Editor by the 20" of the month prior to
publishing. Include information on the size desired.
Payments for ads: Make check payable to GPCA and send to
GPCA, P.O. Box 31, Woodstock, MD 21163 prior to
publication deadline. Checks must indicate ad size and months
to be published. No payment received = no ad placement.
Rates and ad sizes: 1/8 page = $15; ¥ page = $30; ' page =
$50; full page = $80. Personal ads up to one column inch: $3 for
GPCA members and $5 for non-members. Ads should avoid
excessive dark areas that do not copy well. Hard copy ads
appear in black and white.

For articles and letters: Submissions to the newsletter become
the property of GPCA unless otherwise agreed upon. Deadline
for these is the 20" of the month previous to publication. The
submission of any ad or article to the GPCA means you agree
GPCA reserves the rights to accept, reject, edit, or hold
submission for a future newsletter.




Randallstown Library
Free Tax Preparation

free electronic tax filing for faster filing
and other helpful financial services

Earn it! %
Keep it!

SAVE IT!

ELIGIB“—ITY: Individuals or families who earned $55,000

or less qualify for free tax assistance

CAS United g8
@ CAMPAI!;H n\klay,@_;

OF MARYLAND United Way
of Central Maryland

Creating Assets, Savings and Hope

New Location

FRE E T Ax Baltimore Co Public Library
Randallstown Branch
4 s ot 8604 Liberty Road,
Ppointme Randallstown, 21133
Library Tax Prep Hours:

Tues Wed Thurs 10-2 Saturday 9:30 -2:30

To schedule an appt call 410-234-8008
or visit bmorefreetaxes.org



FREE TAX PREPARATION AND ELECTRONIC FILING FOR FASTER REFUNDS

0 Taxes are prepared by appointment only.
To schedule, please call 410-234-8008 or visit bmorefreetaxes.org

CENTRAL BALTIMORE

Central Enoch Pratt Free Library

400 Cathedral Street, 21201

1199 SEIU
611 North Eutaw Street, 21201

SOUTH BALTIMORE

Southern Community
Action Center

606 Cherry Hill Road, 21225
Baltimore City Residents Only

NORTH WEST

Northwest Community
Action Center

3939 Reisterstown Road, 21215
Baltimore City Residents Only

Center for Urban Families
2201 North Monroe Street, 21217

Habitat for Humanity
Appointments available at
two locations on varying days:
3741 Commerce Drive, #311,
Halethorpe, 21227

1300 North Fulton Avenue,
Baltimore, 21217

NORTH BALTIMORE

Northern Community
Action Center

5225 York Road, 21212
Baltimore City Residents Only

Loyola University Maryland
Loyola Clinical Center
5911 York Road, #100, 21212

EAST BALTIMORE

We Are CASA

2224 East Fayette Street, 21231

Appomtments only 410-732-7777
Not ADA compliant,
but wheelchair accessible

« Servicics disponibles en
espanol, llame al 410-732-7777
para hacer una cita

Southeast Community
Action Center
3411 Bank Street, 21224

Humanim, Inc.
1701 North Gay Street, 21213

Morgan State University,
School of Business

1700 East Cold Spring Lane, 21251
Corner of Hillen Road and
Argonne Drive

BALTIMORE COUNTY
Towson University

8000 York Road, Towson, 21252
Stephens Hall, 2nd floor
University of Maryland
Baltimore County (UMBC)
Apartment Community Center

1000 Hilltop Circle, Catonsville, 21250
Baltimore County Public Library

Randallstown Branch
8604 Liberty Road,
Randallstown, 21133

U.S. SAVINGS BONDS
Available with Your Tax Refund

All tax sites offer FREE access to other
financial resources such as savings accounts,
U.S. Savings Bonds and prepaid cards.

When you come to the
FREE tax location, bring
the following:

%]

%]

Proof of health insurance,
including a form 1095 A,BorC

A Social Security card for each
family member and photo ID
for each taxpayer

W-2 forms for all jobs worked
in 2018

All tax forms for other income,
if any

Letter from child care provider
with address, Tax ID number,
name of child and amount paid

All banking account information
(voided check and/or savings
deposit slip) to direct deposit
your refund (up to three
separate accountst)

A copy of last year's tax return

Any document or information
about money from the IRS or
Maryland

Any other tax related
documents you have received

Every adult on your return must
come to sign

WANT TO DO

YOUR OWN TAXES?

Visit bmorefreetaxes.org
for FREE software to do

your own taxes.

Taxes are prepared by appointment only - 410-234-8008 or
bmorefreetaxes.org For other FREE tax sites in Maryland, call 1-800-492-0618



